
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

 

Well, we come to the end of our second week in school and what a great two weeks we have had! 

 

School is busy, bustling and happy! The children have been working really hard on getting new routines, 

learning expectations and getting on with some excellent new learning. I have had so many children 

come to see me with some super work and I am really proud of them!  

 

As the weather is changing, please make sure you send your child in with coats, as rain showers do 

tend to happen regularly. I won’t be long until we need to dig the hats, gloves and scarfs out again!  

 

Thank you to everyone who was able to come to the Welcome Evenings – it was really lovely to see 

so many. For those who weren’t able to, the class pages have been updated with all of the information 

you need on there, but as always, please ask if you need any further information.  

 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend,  

 
Headteacher  

Our New School Council 

As part of the settling into new classes, one of the jobs we need to do is elect a new school 

council. This is done by the children writing a manifesto and the rest of the class carrying out a 

demographic process to vote in representatives for each class. For Little Acorns and Saplings, 

children from Redwoods and Maples, respectively, represent them and spend time with the 

class making sure their voices are heard in the meetings.  

 

Our new school council is: 

 

 Little Acorns:  Calum R & Lara V from Redwoods 

 Saplings:  Ivy N & Seth T from Maples 

 Great Oaks:  Rex O & Florence C 

 Chestnuts:  Eric N & Eva B 

 Willows:  Elmo S & Annabelle M 

 Maples:   Leo B & Sophia F 

 Redwoods:  Ted B & Jessica L 

 

We look forward to hearing about what the school council plan and implement during their time 

in office. Well done to the councillors and everyone else who put themselves forward.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Little Acorns 2023/24 

Here are our wonderful Little Acorns 

for 2023/2024. They are all in and 

so settled, considering they are only 

4! They are getting used to school 

life and routines and are really 

enjoying themselves – including 

lunch time! I am looking forward to 

watching them flourish and grow in 

their time with us!  

Preloved Uniform 

The PTFA have maintained a preloved uniform stock for a number of years now, but no longer 

have capacity for this. All preloved clothes will be taken to the YMCA in Halifax, where families 

can still get this uniform, but not directly from school. We will keep a small amount for emergencies, 

but we don’t have the storage for this in school. Many thanks.  

Class Dojo/ Home/School Communication 

Thank you to all of those parents who have signed up for the Class Dojo 

for your child. If you haven’t received an email yet, please let us know.  

 

There has been a little confusion with this – there is no need for parents to 

pay anything! This is a platform for us to share with you. There is an 

option for parents to pay to use it as a similar behaviour/incentive system 

at home, but this does not impact on school at all! Please do not feel 

obliged to pay though – this has nothing to do with school.  

 

Hand in hand with that, please see the home/school communication 

policy, which is sent with the newsletter. This sets out clear flow charts of 

who to contact for what and the timescales involved. Please refer to this if 

you need to get in touch with school for whatever reason.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Cards  

I know, I know, I am sorry!  

 

The children are busily designing their Christmas Cards. These will be sent home on 29th 

September and must be back, including the art work no later than 6th October. On the sheet that 

goes home it sets out all of the information you need to order and the different products you can 

choose. These are usually lovely and also raise money for school. Many thanks.  

Great Oaks Love PE! 

Great Oaks have been enjoying their first 

official PE lesson as Year 2s! We looked 

at footwork skills and played a fun game 

of Rock, Paper, Scissors using our 

whole body to make these actions.  
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Desperate Plea from the PTFA 

Dear Families,  
  
Following on from the AGM this week the PTFA are now having to hold an EGM ‘Extraordinary General 
Meeting’ next week. This is because the essential roles have not been filled. 
Hopefully at the EGM people will come forward for the roles, but if not then the PTFA will have to fold. 
  
We need a person for the following role:  
  
¶ Chair 

The role of chair seems daunting, but can be quite a simple role. The chair person leads each meeting and 
is the final decision-maker on all actions, although many actions are voted on by the whole committee. 
Whilst the chair is needed at each meeting, they are not responsible for all the work the PTFA undertake; 
the chair person needs to be someone who can delegate tasks with ease. 
There is also the opportunity to have two Co-Chairpersons rather than one chairperson – so if you and a 

friend you feel you could share the role with please come forward. 
  
We have fortunately been able to fill the roles of, Treasurer, Secretary and Co-Vice chairpersons with 
existing committee members. 
 
The PTFA have a very small but dedicated number who love organising these events. Being part of the 
team is so rewarding, our children love to see us in school helping and we love to see them having a great 
time. We all get on so well and often hold our meetings in one of the various pubs in the village. We are 
desperate for a few more members to come to our meetings and to help us plan potential future events, we 
also really need someone new to step into the role of chair and hopefully bring a fresh approach to our 
group!  
  
What happens if we do not elect a chair???  
If we do not elect a chair, then unfortunately we will have to close the PTFA. This will mean that there are 
no more extracurricular activities at school, such as: 
 
¶ Halloween Disco 
¶ Film nights  
¶ Secret Santa  
¶ Grandparents around the Christmas Tree 
¶ Extra school trips out  
¶ Subsidising transport to school trips 

 
…and many more! 
  
It also means that we won’t be able to continue to support the school in getting much-required equipment - 
the current objective being iPads to enhance learning experiences. 
Our school work so hard to provide for the children with the limited funding they receive but the additional 
funds raised by the PTFA mean they can have those added extras that make a big difference. 
The PTFA - under the guidance of Mrs Bamforth and Ripponden staff - have in recent years provided: 
 
¶ A running track – so that all children can exercise and undertake the daily mile. 
¶ Smart Screens in EVERY classroom to enhance the learning experience for the children and to 

support the teachers in their delivery of subjects. 
¶ 25 iPads and cases to be used by all students throughout the school.  

  
The EGM will be held on Thursday 28th September 2023 – 7PM – The Swan Tavern, Ripponden.  
 
Please attend if you can, and help us help the school. 
 
Thank you  
 
PTFA 



 

Diary Dates 

Lots of dates will be added regularly ï keep an eye on the diary dates section! We will add 

more detail in the coming weeks. 

 

September 

Monday 18th   Clubs start 

Friday 22nd   KS2 Celebration Assembly – 2.45pm 

Wednesday 27th  EYFS/KS1 Phonics information for parents 3.15pm 

Friday 29th  Reception/KS1 Celebration Assembly – 2.45pm 

 

October 

Friday 6th   KS2 Celebration assembly – 2.45pm  

Monday 9th   Year 6 Bikeability 

Tuesday 10th  Year 6 Bikeability 

Wednesday 11th  Phonics open sessions for parents – Time TBC 

Friday 13th   R/KS1 Celebration assembly 2.45pm 

Monday 16th   Book Fair this week 

Tuesday 17th  Autumn parents’ evenings 

Thursday 19th  Autumn parents’ evenings 

Friday 20th   KS2 Celebration assembly – 2.45pm  

Monday 23rd   Year 6 Bikeability 

Tuesday 24th  Year 6 Bikeability 

   Individual and Siblings photographs 

Friday 27th   R/KS1 Celebration assembly 2.45pm 

   Close for half term 

W/C 30th   Busy Bees open all week – details to follow  

 

November 

Monday 6th   Training Day – Busy Bees will be open 

Tuesday 7th   School reopens to children  

 

2023/2024 Calendar of main events 

This is a summary of main events. Please keep looking at the half-termly diary dates section on 

the newsletter, as they get updated regularly. 

 

 

 

Growing Together, Readching for the Sky 



 



 



 


